National Federation of the Blind of Ohio

Board of Directors Meeting

April 30, 2011


1. President J.W. Smith called the meeting to order promptly at 10:00 a.m. The meeting was held at the Philomatheon Society for the Blind in Canton, Ohio.


2. All members of the board of directors were present with 3 fines for not being clad with insignia. A total of 43 people were in attendance.


3. Eric Duffy moved that the minutes from the January 8, 2011 meeting and the agenda be adopted. Richard Payne seconded the motion. The motion passed.


4. Sherry Ruth delivered the financial report. Richard Payne moved that it be adopted. Eric Duffy seconded the motion, and it was adopted. We have received the last Village Discount check. We need to do some very serious fundraising. Every expenditure will need to be watched very carefully. All chapters should help in this endeavor. As of March 31 our total assets were $59,260.65.

5. Sherry Ruth suggested that we make the following national convention contributions: $100 to White Cane, tenBroek, SUN, and Jernigan; $200 to NFB childcare, Imagination Fund, and door prizes. Eric Duffy moved that these amounts be accepted. William Turner seconded the motion, and it carried. 


6. Cheryl Fischer gave the NEWSLINE report. RSC has agreed to provide significant funding for NEWSLINE this year. They’re trying to get the allocation incorporated into the state VR budget. The jobs component helps RSC justify the value of NEWSLINE. Cheryl Fischer’s last pay check will be June 1, 2011. After that she will continue to answer the phone, but her salary will not be covered by the RSC grant. We will be challenged just to pay the basic phone bills. J.W. Smith will negotiate financial compensation for Cheryl Fischer to continue to answer the phones, but, before a final agreement is made, the personnel committee will be consulted.


7. J.W. Smith and Eric Duffy discussed changes that have taken place within BSVI. Because of state budget cuts BSVI no longer has its own area managers. All supervisors are now cross-bureau. Both J.W. and Eric said that they will make it clear to state officials that we are willing to shoulder our share of the burden while the state is going through tough economic times, but, when the recovery happens, we expect RSC to return to a strong bureau of Services for the Visually Impaired with a separate staff.  


8. Fundraising:

a. The NFB of Ohio is conducting a drawing for an iPad2. Tickets are $5 each. If you would like to sell tickets, they are available. Chapters should contribute money to help with the purchase of the iPad. The recommended contribution is $50. All money goes to Treasurer Sherry Ruth. The drawing will be at the national convention.

b. On May 21, 2011, in Columbus the Capital Chapter will host a fundraising event called “Near Death Experience.” A nurse, Linda Manning of Nationwide Childrens Hospital, will speak. It will be held at 7:00 p.m. at the Como United Church, 29 E Como Avenue, Columbus, OH 43202. There is no charge, but donations will be accepted.

c. J.W. Smith will conduct his 3rd annual NFB-O fundraising concert in Athens at the community center located at 701 East State Street from 2:00 to 6:00 p.m. on May 22. Contact J.W. Smith if you need more information.

d. All members should continue to think of fundraising ideas and bring them to the attention of the fundraising committee. Members are Eric Duffy (chair), Carol Akers, Susan Day, Mark McClain, Jerry Percell, William Turner, and Kathy Withman.


9. Reports from Committees, Divisions, and Chapters:

a. Membership: Richard Payne reported that the reorganization meeting in Summit County went well. On June 4th a meeting will be held in Dayton to increase enthusiasm and membership in that chapter. 
b. Braille Literacy: Debbie Baker reported that not much has been done since the state convention. She has purchased a curriculum that the Texas School for the Blind uses. We need to get teaching started in Springfield, Columbus, and Toledo. Money is available for these efforts.

c. DAN: Wanda Sloan reported that they participated in a PACE workshop where she passed out fliers. Diabetes is still the leading cause of blindness in adults. Bridging the Gap is a free book about managing diabetes as a blind person, available from the Independence Market.

d. Guide Dogs: Debbie Baker reported that this division does not yet have a dues structure. They do have a constitution. Membership has stayed steady.

e. Miami Valley: Wanda Sloan reported that all chapter members are doing fundraising. They will have their 14th annual spaghetti dinner on May 21, 2011. Tickets are $6 each. For more information contact Richard Payne. In September this chapter will have a pancake breakfast.

f. At Large Chapter: Coleen Roth reported that this chapter has been slow to get started since the election. They will use flash drives for their newsletter, which will be mailed to members. They have 5 new members. Some of their business may be conducted by conference call. Members will participate in state-level activities.

g. Southeast: J.W. Smith reported on a meeting at which the group decided that they would disband the chapter in that area unless someone with strong leadership skills emerges. J.W. will join the Capital Chapter, which is the closest chapter to his area. If a leader emerges, the Southeast chapter will reconvene.

h. Capital Chapter: Shelbi Hindel reported that on May 7, 2011, from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. the Capital Chapter will hold a yard sale at 185 Crestview Road.
i. Springfield: Debbie Baker reported that the chapter registered 7 people as voters. They had an accessible voting machine on display. They would like to have a joint Christmas party with the Dayton and Columbus Chapters. A Braille-reading Santa would be the star attraction. They would also like to do a technology seminar.

j. Cleveland: William Turner reported that the Sight Center is being renovated, so chapter meetings cannot be held there. They will be held at the Shaker Library. Adam Hollingsworth is an attorney who would like to get to know the organization better. He has been invited to a chapter meeting.

k. Imagination Fund: Beth Debus was unable to attend the meeting, however, she did provide a report which was sent out prior to the meeting and you should contact Beth directly if you’d like another copy of it.  Everyone should do everything possible to support this fund because Ohio does receive money back from it. A minimum of $250 is expected from the fundraising efforts of each person who signs up.


10: Lunch was provided by Mary Pool and members of the Stark County chapter. After the meal there was a Pampered Chef party fundraiser. The hostess was Amy Phillips. Her contact information is phone: (614) 906-2030, email: cookwithamy@gmail.com. Place your Pampered Chef orders by May 16th to benefit our organization. Our goal is to sell $2,000 or more for the greatest financial benefit to our treasury. For more information contact Carol Akers, 614-570-2083, email <purplecakers@yahoo.com>.


11. Parents of Blind Children Division: The winners of the gourmet food basket drawing were Bernie Dressell--breakfast basket and Barb Fohl--a relaxation basket. The next 3 winners received food baskets. they were Darlene Smith, Barbara Brim, and Jeannie—Paul Dressell’s reader.


12. National Convention Logistics: Crystal McClain is in charge of the Ohio affiliate table. When you arrive at the national convention, contact her and leave your room number and cell number. She will assign table work schedules. 


Jernigan Fund ticket stubs go to J.W. Smith; money for the tickets goes to Sherry Ruth. If you write a check, make it payable to NFB-O and write Jernigan Fund in the memo line. Jernigan Fund tickets are $10 each. The chapter that sells the winning ticket will receive $500 from the national organization.


We will again be selling plain and peanut M&Ms. Richard Payne and Carol Akers will be in charge of the M&M sale. The Ohio caucus will be held on July 4th at 6:00 p.m. The room is yet to be determined. May 31, 2011 is the pre-registration deadline. Convention registration is $15 before the deadline, $20 on site. Banquet tickets are $50 before June 1 and $60 on site. The national convention agenda is not out yet. Once it has been released, J.W. Smith will send out a message assigning people to attend certain meetings at the convention.

There are laundry facilities at the hotel. Sherri Albers is an NFB Ambassador. If you are at convention, please attend meetings and convention sessions. This is especially important if you are receiving assistance of any kind.


13. In the spring of 2012 the state board meeting will be held in Cincinnati.


14. The next state board meeting will be held on September 17, 2011, in Dayton. The location of the meeting has not yet been determined.


15: The meeting adjourned at 1:39 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Shelbi Hindel, Secretary

